
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting Minutes 

January 5, 2017 

Cedar Grange #534, 22531 SE 218th St, Maple Valley, WA 

 

7:04---Meeting was called to order by Randy Ling (president) welcoming all attending to the 

first club meeting of 2017---there were 29 persons present with all introducing themselves and 

outlining their specific interests in model aviation. 

7:10---Opening Comments---Randy Ling informed members that with the new King County 

field use agreement in place an annual signed Membership Application form will be needed from 

all renewing members to be put on file. The form can be download from the club web site, 

signed, scanned, and returned via E-mailed to Gabe Hanzeli (Club Treasurer). 

7:15---General Discussion---Gabe Hanzeli (Club Treasurer) informed members that in relation to 

the clubs 501(c)(3) organization status the club will be moving toward an all online renewal 

payment system with PayPal being the preferred method of future membership payment, 

although checks remain acceptable, cash payment unfortunately will no longer be accepted. 

7:25---New members---Several new members were introduced and recognized: 

 Mike Skaer, Bill Sitlko, Rick Young 

7:35---General Discussion Continued---Randy Ling (president) reminded members that newly 

constructed non-electric aircraft must be tested to ensure the produced noise level is at or below 

85db at 25ft. Members should contact Randy to arrange testing. Nominations for all club offices 

will be held during the February meeting with the elections to be held during the March meeting. 

It was reported that due to unusual cold weather no float fly has occurred for the past couple 

weeks.---Randy Ling (president) reviewed a general outline of club events for 2017. 

 

7:45---The January club build project FT Bloody Wonder from FliteTest was outlined with a 

suggestion that the FlightTest.com web site be reviewed for specifics of the FT Bloody Wonder 

aircraft construction. Precut Foam parts outline drawing templates were provided for members 

bringing their own foam sheets to trace detail parts to their sheets. 

 

8:05---Meeting adjourned with several members remaining to continue layout transfer of 

template details to their foam sheets for later cutting out and assembly. 


